
THE AMERICAN LEGION 
ROY REED POST #252 

WINSIDE, NE 
OCTOBER 2, 2018 

 
Commander Mark Bloomfield called the meeting to order with 9 members present (Ray 
Jacobsen, Dean Mann, Bud Neel, Daryl Mundil, Gene Barg, Eric Vahlkamp, Mark 
Bloomfield, Les Schulz and Sandra Hansen).  Cmdr. Bloomfield led the salute to the 
flag.  Bud Neel offered prayer.  Cmdr. Bloomfield led the Pledge of Allegiance and 
asked for a moment of silence for the POW/MIA’s.  Cmdr. Bloomfield led the members 
in the Legion Preamble. 
 
Bud Neel read the minutes of the September 4, 2018 meeting.  Ray Jacobsen 
moved to approve the minutes, Les Schulz second, motion passed. 
 
Dean Mann offered treasurer’s report as of September 30, 2018: Ray Jacobsen 
moved to approve the report, Les Schulz second, motion passed. 
 
Committee report: 
--Daryl Mundil reported on the 52 Gun Raffle.  We sold 1010 tickets and profited 
$24,049.81 after expenses.  Sons will issue a check to the Legion for $4861.27.  We 
will need help with tickets next year.  Les Schulz will help with tickets sales next year. 
--Jeep clutch has been repaired by Kevin Andersen and Jim Rabe. 
 
Sick Call: 
Earl Fuoss—knee surgery coming up. 
 
PSO:  nothing 
 
Unfinished business: 
--Ray J talked about our Omelet Feed, December 16th.  Need to get a Thrivent card, 
Dan Jaeger or Dean Mann.  Sandra Hansen will provide 20 dozen eggs. 
--Color Guard for Football game on Oct 12. 
 
 
 
 



 
New Business: 
 
--Membership, Bud gave report on remaining members to pay.  No one has heard from 
Orville Lage.  We need to pay his dues to keep him current. 
--We need to inventory our Ceremony rifles. 
--Team 100 Awards 
--Norfolk Veterans Home programs: 
 -Dollar Days, Thursday, November 8 at 2 PM 
 -Gifts for Yanks, Friday, December 7, 2 PM 
--Marine Corps Birthday celebration, Saturday, November 10 at Legion Hall in Norfolk 
at 5:30, $15.00 per person for meal. 
 
Next meeting date is Election Day.  Meeting date will be moved to Tuesday, 
November 13 at 7 PM. 
 
Ray Jacobsen will have surgery on November 17th. 
 
Bud Neel offered benediction. 
 
Cmdr. Bloomfield closed the meeting.  
 


